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Psychosocial Rehabilitation Services Providers (PSR)
Mental Health Clinic Providers (MHC)
Dear Providers:

Recently you should have received Medicaid Information Release (IR) 2005-38 regarding Additional Terms to the Medicaid Provider Agreement.  Enclosed, you will find the referenced Provider Enrollment Agreement including Appendix A (additional terms), and the application. The following description identifies the necessary steps for ensuring the services you provide will continue to be paid by Medicaid.
Providers with only one physical location 
· Sign a Provider Agreement and complete the Disclosure of Ownership and Control Interest Statement.  (the small packet)  
Providers with more than one physical location 
For your primary physical location:
· Sign a Provider Agreement and complete the Disclosure of Ownership and Control Interest Statement.  (the small packet)

For each additional location:
· Complete a provider enrollment packet. (the large packet – make copies as needed)   
Both PSR and MHC Agency providers will now have a unique provider number for each location. A physical location is an agency office or building used by agency staff that provides services to participants.  Agency locations that provide services to both adults and children need only to sign a single Provider Agreement and complete a single Application for each location.  Each location will be issued one provider number.  
Reference key dates in IR 2005-38 for submitting agreements and applications. Contact EDS provider enrollment at 1-800-685-3757 if you do not know the status of any of your existing clinic or agency locations.
It is necessary for all mental health provider agencies to submit the required documents by the dates specified in the Information Release in order to continue receiving Medicaid payment.

If you have questions regarding this Provider Application and Agreement, please contact Jamie Simpson at 208-364-1842.

Sincerely,

Leslie M. Clement

Deputy Administrator
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